Gratiot Democratic Party Chair Report

Congressional District 2

3-11-23

Office: 1686 Wright Ave. Alma, MI 48801:

Mailing Address: PO Box 154

Phone: (989) 285-1212

Winter Hours: Wednesdays 4:00-6:00 PM / Saturdays 10:00 AM- Noon

Gratiotdems@gmail.com

Gratiotdems.net

General Meetings are held at our office on the third Monday of each month.

Chairperson: Christie Freestone

Vice-Chairperson: Al Bartholomew

Secretary: Lisa Gregory

Treasurer: Brent DeVries

Parliamentarian: Nancy O’Brien

Historically, Gratiot County has been a Republican dominated rural county that has experienced

minimal participation from a small albeit loyal group of local Democrats who kept the party

functioning for several years.

However, over the last three decades few Democrats chose to run for public office. In the 2020

election there were NO Democrat candidates on the ballot for any township, city or

county office in Gratiot County.

A change in leadership and restructuring of our local party has led to a 600% growth of

membership in the past two years. Our former decision-making practice was almost exclusively

a “top down” management style where the four executive officers made all the decisions and did

most of the party work. Our restructuring plan involved creating several committees to handle

the work of the organization and changing the major role of the executive committee to setting

policies and approving budgets. The following committees now actively do the work of our party:

● By-Laws/Governance/Book Club- Nancy O’Brien

● Candidates/Elections - Bobbie Renshaw

● Community Outreach - Nancy Gott (Renee Faustmann)

● Events Logistics - Renee Faustmann

● Finance - Brent DeVries

● Fundraising - Liz Weaver

● Membership - Caroline DeGraaf

● Public Relations - Michael Lynch

● Reid-Knox Forums - Ed Lorenz

● Resolutions/Petitions - Betty Apple

Our major goal for the past two years focused on building a presence in the community through

outreach and opening a year-round office. Having made great progress in accomplishing this

objective, we have set the following goals for 2023:

1. Continue to grow party membership in the county with an emphasis on attracting diverse

members.

2. Become more of a presence in the townships and villages of Gratiot County to attract

more voters and candidates.

3. Provide support for elected Democrats.

We have a monthly book club, The Next Chapter, that meets at our office on the first Saturday

of each month. Our April book is entitled, The Dictionary of Lost Words by Pip Williams. We will

also be viewing a movie, The Professor and The Madman (starring Mel Gibson and Sean Penn)

that was inspired by this book. Please join us on April 1 at 10:00 AM if you would like to

participate.

Coffee with the DEMS is held on the first Tuesday of each month at 9:00 AM at different coffee

houses throughout Gratiot County. We will be meeting on April 4 at Anschutz Cafe (212 E.

Saginaw St. Breckenridge, MI 48615).

Reid-Knox Forums are held monthly to inform community members about local, state and

national issues that concern us. These forums are planned by retired Alma College Professor

Emeritus of History and Political Science, Dr. Edward Lorenz. The next forum will be held on

Monday, March 27. The topic will be about the PBB spill in Gratiot County on the 50th

anniversary of the disaster. More information to follow.

Our major fundraisers of the year are The Vicki Chessin Celebrate Giving event in October and

a Road Rally in August. Several smaller fundraising events occur throughout the year. We

currently have a bottle and can drive at our office (1686 Wright Ave. Alma, MI 48801).
